
December 11, 2020 

 

Principal’s Message  

 

As this will be the last EES newsletter prior to the winter break, I would like to take this opportunity 

to wish you a healthy and peaceful holiday with your families.  It will certainly be much different 

this season, given the restrictions put in place during the pandemic.  Later in this newsletter are 

some suggestions to consider doing with your families as you stay close to home and keep to 

your household “bubbles”.   

 

Thank you for sending your children to us.   We have truly appreciated your support with our 

pandemic protocols.  We recognize how challenging these past few months have been for 

everyone.  We have hope that better days are ahead.  In her “Onward” book, Elena Aguilar 

reminds us that in December when the days are short and we cycle into winter, we look for 

light and are encouraged to find bright spots out of challenging situations.  “We look for light 

– in ourselves and in others – being reminded that when the nights are long and the sun 

hangs low on the horizon, we just need to pay closer attention.  The light is always there”.   

 

We have a very generous community and it has been heartwarming to see the many ways 

people give to one another – whether it is the gift of time, material goods to those who face 

difficult times, or just giving for the goodness that we feel in reaching out to one another with 

kind gestures.  In the gift of giving, we are teaching children valuable lessons in social 

responsibility and community service.  I would like to send a special THANK YOU to the 

Oceanside Community Church, Grace United Church, SD69 Backpack Program, and 

Mainroad Contracting (in partnership with Eat Fresh Parksville) for their generous contributions 

towards our holiday baskets going out to several families. 

 

Visitors to School   

Please know we are doing everything possible to keep our students and staff safe during this 

pandemic.  As with all School District 69 sites, we require you to call the office (250-248-8446) 

to make arrangements to collect or drop-off items.  We reserve entry to our school for 

exceptional circumstances only.  If you must enter the building, we do require you to 

wear a mask, go only to the main office, maintain physical distancing, and keep your 

visit very short.  We really appreciate your cooperation with this!  We also ask that you wear a 

mask while on school grounds. 
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Munchalunch Hot lunches are open and ready for ordering: 

December 18 – Pizza Day 

January 15 – Pizza Day 

January 29 – Sushi Day 

February 11 – Subway Day 

February 26 – Sushi Day 

March 12 – Pizza Day 

Please note that all lunches close on Munchalunch a week prior to lunch date.  

https://munchalunch.com/schools/Errington/ 
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Other Important Reminders       

     

 We are required to follow the BC Healthy Food and Beverage Guidelines 

when serving food in schools.  If you are wanting to send treats to school to 

help celebrate a special occasion, please contact your child’s teacher in advance to 

make arrangements.  Food must be prepared and packaged in a Food Safe Certified 

facility.   

 The cold, wet weather is upon us.  Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing 

and footwear for outdoor use, along with a pair of inside shoes and an extra change of 

clothes.  We also recommend having a warm coat, hat, umbrella, and gloves.  We have 

a good supply of clothing and hand-knit items on hand.  Please let us know if your child 

is in need of any winter clothing. 

 If you haven’t paid your child’s school fees, please contact the school office or 

classroom teacher. 

 When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours 

you can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report 

a student absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will 

be late or not attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes 

a minute. If your child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your 

main number. Thank you in advance for reporting early!  

 

 

 

Happy Holidays! 

 

 

Only 2 weeks till Santa comes and the Elf goes home!  December is flying by.   

Thank you to those of you who helped volunteer this month.  I feel I need to say a special 

thank you to our PAC regulars, for always making every meeting and sharing their thoughts 

and ideas.   

It was mentioned in our last meeting that we would like to increase these numbers.  There 

are currently about 5-6 of us who regularly attend our monthly meetings.  Two of those are 

Errington School Staff members and the rest consist of our board and volunteers.  So we 

would like to “PLUMP” the PAC.  I would love to hear from more of you.  So I’m just 

wondering… how can we make it easier for you parents? 

We have some big plans that need to be talked about and voted on.  I want to make sure 

that the Errington families are feeling well represented and heard.  Due to the pandemic, 

we are currently meeting on ZOOM, in the evening, every second Tuesday of the month. 

The link is always posted a day or two earlier on the Errington PAC Facebook page, as well 

as the Errington Elementary School Facebook page. If anyone has any thoughts and/or 

ideas, please let us know.  

Our next meeting will be on January 12, 2021.   

Hope everyone has very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

Naomi 

PAC Chair 

eespacchair@gmail.com 

 



Winter Break 

 

As this winter break will be much different than other years, we challenge you to think of simple 

and creative ways to spend time with each other close to home.  The following are some 

suggestions compiled from The Parent Institute (December 2020 editions): 

 

 Go on walks…around your neighbourhood and local trails.  Explore our beaches.  Point 

out things in the natural world…leaves, rocks, different trees and plants, sounds, smells. 

 Talk about how animals survive the winter months.  What do bears do?  How about 

birds? 

 Play board games, card games, and do puzzles. 

 Prepare food together.  Nearly every culture has some special foods and goodies 

associated with the holiday season.  With your child, prepare foods you remember from 

your childhood.  Share your memories.  Or do some research and cook a dish you’ve 

never tried. 

 Select a movie that is based on a book.  After you and your child finish reading the 

book, watch the movie together.  Discuss how the two are alike and how they are 

different. 

 Encourage your child to learn more about the past and your family history by talking 

with grandparents, aunts, uncles – even you.  Help her come up with a list of questions 

to ask, such as, “What was school like for you when you were my age?” and “What 

trends were popular?”  She can record the conversations, write them down, or just listen. 

 Create and keep a family journal.  Everyone can share thoughts, reminders, and 

accomplishments. 

 Tell your child a story about yourself when you were her age. 

 Ask your child to write your shopping list before you go to the grocery store.   

 Ask your child to choose a country and learn more about it. 

 Make an “I Am Special” scrapbook with your child. 

 Build a house of cards with your child.  Challenge him to make the base as stable as 

possible. 

 Have an indoor snowball fight with cotton balls. 

 Give your child a piece of paper to decorate using paint and sponges.  Use his finished 

design to wrap a gift for a loved one. 

 Look online or in a book for a chart of the phases of the moon and star constellations.  

Together, compare what you see each night to the chart. 

 Help your child clean out her closet and pass on gently-used toys or clothes to other 

families. 

 Do some household projects that have been put off…re-organize cupboards, drawers, 

and closets. 

 Have your child design a new cover for a much-loved book. 

 Ask your child to name his favourite thing about you. 

 Discuss ways you use numbers at home every day, such as when paying bills or setting 

the kitchen timer. 

 Challenge your child to make music by strumming on stretched rubber bands. 

 Go for a drive in the evening to admire the many festive holiday lights on homes. 

 Listen to music in the dark together and concentrate on the sounds. 

 Emphasize the importance of writing thank you notes for gifts. 

 Learn a tongue twister.  At dinner, challenge everyone to repeat it three times fast. 

 Take turns bringing a joke or riddle to the dinner table. 

 Measure your child.  How much did she grow this year? 

 Make a calendar for 2021 using hand-made drawings. 

 Set goals for the New Year. 

 

 

Popcorn sales continue, every Wednesday!! $2.50 each or a punch pass online or 

in the office for $20.00 (for 10 bags). 



 
 



 
 

  



 

 
  



 
  



 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EES Calendar of Events 

December 18 Pizza Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 18 Last day of school before the Winter Break 

January 4 School Reopens after Winter Break 

 15 Pizza Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 29 Sushi Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

February 3 Learning Updates go home to parents 

 11 Subway Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 12 Professional Development Day – No School 

 15 BC FAMILY DAY 

 26 Sushi Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

March 12 Last day of school before Spring Break 

 12 Pizza Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 29 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

April 2 GOOD FRIDAY – No School 

 5 EASTER MONDAY – No School 

May 21 Conferencing Adjustment Day – No School 

 24 VICTORIA DAY – No School 

June 4 Professional Development Day – No School 

 29 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early 


